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Locates 

Public Works staff provide utility locate services through the Ontario One Call program, so that anyone 

digging for construction or tree planting or other projects can receive information on the location of 

underground utility infrastructure. 

Due to an increase in call volume, the Town is now being assessed a fee to support the operations of 

Ontario One Call, starting in 2024. As an owner of underground infrastructure, we are required to 

participate in this program in accordance with the Ontario Underground Infrastructure Notification 

System Act, 2012. 

A review of the 2024 expenses shows that some expenses related to OneCall were paid out of the 

Overhead budget. Therefore, the 2025 budget was left the same as 2024. 


